
HANSON COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD 
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 

Tuesday, April 2, 2024 
 
 Chairman Bumgardner called the meeting of the Hanson County Drainage Board 
to order on Tuesday, April 2, 2024 with members Fox, Schoenrock and Waldera 
present. Kjetland was absent. 
 
 Motion Fox, seconded by Waldera to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 
 
 Motion Waldera, seconded by Fox to approve the March 19, 2024 meeting 
minutes. Motion carried. 
 
 No conflict of interest. 
 
 Bryce Gillen, Gridline, presented and explained the following permits.  
 

After reviewing the permit and checklist attached, motion by Fox, seconded by 
Schoenrock to approve permit #24-7 for Pat Jarding to Tile in the SW4 29-102-58. 
Waldera abstained, all others voted aye, motion carried. 

 
After reviewing the permit and checklist attached, a motion by Schoenrock, 

seconded by Fox to approve permit #24-8 for Millbrook Colony to Tile in the NE4 of 27-
103-59, pending proof of signature authority with trust papers. Waldera abstained, all 
others voted aye, motion carried. An easement to bore drain tile at the intersection of 
416th and 254th and 416th and 255th was also approved and signed in conjunction with 
this permit. 

 
Hwy Superintendent Roth and State officials were on sight to conduct a safe 

distance test for the proposed driveway on 421st Ave. south of Lake Hanson. At the 
posted speed of 55 mph the driveway has 560’ of sight line which meets the required 
527.5’ of distance to safely see oncoming traffic. Michael Bishop was present and voiced 
his concerns about the driveway, utilities near the driveway and the speed of vehicles 
on 421st Ave. As the research was done and justified that the driveway is safe and 
meets the safety requirements a motion was made by Waldera and seconded by 
Schoenrock to approve the installation of the driveway. All voted aye, motion carried.  

 
Mr. Bishop recommended adding additional signage to the north and south sides 

of the driveway to alert drivers of a dangerous intersection. It was stated that the 
current signs posted are according to federal regulations. Sheriff Wingert was present 
and confirmed there have been no serious accidents in this area during his eight years 
of being in office but feels extra signage might do some good. A motion was then made 
by Fox to look into adding signage to the north and the south of the lake road. The 
motion died due to the lack of a second.  



  
As there was no further business before the Board, a motion was made by Fox, 

seconded by Waldera to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.  
 
John Bumgardner, Chairman 
Hanson County Drainage Board 
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